
  



     

   Beginners 
        

The beginners launched off the second session with their swim test and capsizing test   
in the pool. In order for the beginners to become comfortable knowing what to do when the 
boat capsizes on the Sound, we had them  practice flipping over in the pool. This week they 
mastered learning the parts of the boat, from the bow to the stern and the head of the sail to the 

the 
hole, having learned three basic knows: the bowline, square knot and eight knot.    

   Intermediates   
The intermediates had a good first week, focusing on re-familiarizing themselves 

with their boats and with the fundamentals of sailing. They did a distance sail towards City 
Island one day and practiced racing. Many of the intermediates will be attending the 
Larchmont Shore Club regatta next week. We will continue to perfect their upwind sailing 
and roll tacking on Monday.   

          Feva  
The Feva (pictured on the right) is our newest 

doublehanded sailboat. It is very popular in Europe, and is 
quickly   making its presence known on the Long Island 
Sound. The Feva class went on some distance sails to get 
used to the boats third sail, the gennaker, which is a cross 
between a genoa and spinnaker, hosited when sailing 
downwind.   

    

Lasers  
The lasers focused on roll tacking, which included a lot of capsizing. The sailors tried 

testing their boat to the limit to see how much windward heel they could get. They also practiced 
tacking on the whistle and upwind sailing.       

     


